
 

 

Minutes of  

Tamworth Trustees of Cemeteries 

5 PM May 7, 2013. At Cook Library 

 

 

Members Present: John Wheeler, Mark Albee, and John Roberts (as of 5:25) 

 Also Present: David Haskell and David Bowles of the Veterans Committee 

  

1) David B reported that it would cost about $3000 for supplies and labor to put in a water line and 

pump from the river along the Town ROW to UUFES and connect into the existing line from the 

church basement to the Veterans’ Memorial.  They were considering going to the Tamworth 

Foundation for the money.  Mark and the Vets committee are to go to the Selectmen’s meeting 

May 16 to get their approval for the use of the ROW.  Dave H is to contact UUFES to make sure 

they are agreeable to the proposal.  John R raised the question of who would be responsible for 

the future maintenance of the water system.  It is unknown who is paying the separate electric 

meter for the light on the flag pole.  The same meter would be used to operate the pump and 

irrigation system.  As the Trustees of Trust Funds, the present owners, have no operating funds 

and the Cemetery Trustees are paying for the maintenance of the Veterans’ Memorial, perhaps the 

Town meeting should transfer the property to the Cemetery Trustees.  Dave H also raised the 

question as to the ownership of Ordination Rock Addition – Cemetery Trustees or the Town?  

The Veterans’ committee members left at 5:50. 

2) Minutes of the 3/20, 3/27 and 4/9/13 meetings were approved 

3) Cemetery operations: 

a) Mark is to speak to the Town Office to determine if all insurance certificates for our 

contractors have been received. 

b) Spring cleanups are going well. 

c) Chocorua Cemetery monument repair day will be June 8 led by Jessica Felix again. 

d) John W brought up the question of extreme decorations in the Coville West section.  Written 

rules are needed. 

e) The Wonalancet lot line adjustment has been continued to the June Planning Board meeting.  

Paul King is in touch with the Feds concerning the need. 

f) A deed for lot E-34 in the Coville West addition was signed to Douglas and Mary Eldridge.  

John W is to check that 34 is the correct number. 

g) John W is to prepare the deed for transferring ownership of lot E-21 back to the Town and lot 

E-23 to the Overshiners, all in the West Coville section. 

h) New Deeds correcting locations for Glaws (from E-2 to F-3) and Coulter (from E-4 to E-3) in 

the West Coville section of Chocorua Cemetery, were signed. 

i) John W reported the Kunhardt and Cannon deeds and locations coincided correctly. 

4) The next meeting was scheduled for June 18 at 5 PM at the Library. [It has been change to June 

19.] 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John B. Wheeler        Cemetery minutes 050713 

 


